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Front cover art by Ally Whitford Year 10, B7
Untitled, 2021.
Acrylic on canvas

'This piece was inspired by impressionist artists like Vincent Van Gogh, I explored with contemporary acrylic styles and 
ideas, combining Van Gogh’s thick application of paint and thin, short lines of bright colours. The repeating lines allow 
the emotions and expressions of the subject to shine through, whilst contouring the face and torso. '

The name 'Beekon' derives from the Wurundjeri word for Mooroolbark, which is thought to mean earth or place. Thank you to all the 
staff and students who contributed their Wwords, photos and memories of 2021.
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PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
When I wrote my Principal Report for the School Magazine at the 
end of 2020, I thought there would be no year like it. How wrong I 
was. This year has again provided its challenges; however, the College 
Community has again managed to continue to work thrive and 
work together through another year of Covid19 restrictions and the 
subsequent remote learning environment. Throughout the year, the 
learning has continued, and the community has continued to grow 
and develop.

Naming of the College Houses

I am pleased to announce that from 2022 the College Houses will be 
known by new official names whilst keeping their traditional mascots. 
These names have been developed with an enormous amount of 
community consultation.
I would like to thank the Wurundjeri Land Council for granting 
permission to use these names and to Simone Thomson for the 

creation of the wonderful artwork and the stories behind each name.  
Baan – Water – Blue House
Waa the Crow is the Keeper of Wind and Water. He flies above the calm sacred waterways of the Birrarung, 
the river of mists and shadows (Yarra River) ensuring all creatures live in harmony with and look after 
the environment. A family of long neck turtles, a cod and platypus inhabit the waters with respect and 
compassion. Although these animals have individual personalities and traits, they work together in creating 
an inclusive, well-balanced and supportive place for all. 
A bark canoe sits afloat carved with special markings. The markings represent strength in community and 
student determination, the canoe is carved from the manna gum tree – this tree reflects the connection of 
the school on Wurundjeri country. 
Ngawan – Sun – Yellow House
The Sun is the giver of life. It’s positive vibrant energy, warmth and light nourishes the earth for growth. 
For thousands and thousands of years Aboriginal people have used the position of the sun in the sky for 
mapping and seasonal calendars. The Sun represents resilience, nurturing and all-encompassing acceptance. 
The joined circles in the sunrays signify working together, strength in community and connection. The half 
circles represent the hilly region in which Mooroolbark sits. The gentle waves within the remaining rays 
represent the waterways and creeks within Wurundjeri country. 
At the centre of the Sun is the gathering circle – the central gathering place in which people meet for 
respectful talking and communication. U shapes around the circle represent the students and community. 
Joined circles around the outer edge of the sun signify determination of spirit and self-belief.
Darrang – Tree – Green House 
This proud strong tree represents Wurundjeri country – ‘Wurrun’ meaning the manna gumtree, and ‘djeri’ – 
the witchetty grub that lives in the tree. The roots stretch far beneath the earth pushing growth and further 
development. Though they are unseen, the roots are the foundation of the tree and all are needed, without 
one – there is no balance.
The trunk of the tree is stable and solid, it bears the markings of a powerful shield which represents strength 
and resilience. The wide canopy of leaves represents a nurturing and inclusive environment, even the 



smallest leaf has a role to play in the tree. Every leaf is valued and 
respected. 
The white gathering circles in the sky represent connection to 
community and a shared focus to stand tall like the tree. 
Biik – Earth – Red House 
Rich red earth is the foundation for the strength and stability of 
our connection to country – this is where our heart is. Each layer of 
dirt contributes a significant role in creating a resilient and proud 
environment in which all can thrive and grow, even in times of 
challenge. Layers within the ground represent the various pathways 
and journeys each student takes and comes from to form the earth. 
A strong-minded goanna bears the traits of the earth and is 
determined and resourceful – it is respectful to its surroundings and 
passionate with its efforts. 
The circles in the sky represent unity and togetherness and the 
strength in community connection. The arc of U shapes across the sky 
signifies the students within the school and their sense of purpose to 
always give their best.  

Discovery Centre and Administration Centre

We pleased to open two new buildings at the beginning of 2021.  
This year we have had  had the pleasure of enjoying this purpose 
built facility to support learning which develops curiosity, inquiry 
and a design thinking approach to learning, whilst at the same time 
supported by STEAM.  

Opening the College’s Administration Centre has allowed for the 
development of the Student Wellbeing Centre.  

VALE:  Jev Telford and George Dimitra Lyons

It was with much sadness that in 2021 we say the passing of two 
great Mooroolbark College Staff members.  
George was a long standing and valued member of our school 
community and will be missed by us all. His contributions to both 
the English Department and the Humanities Department will have a 
lasting positive impact on student learning at Mooroolbark College.  
George was a brilliant scholar who could always be relied on for 
advice. His depth of knowledge was outstanding, and he will be 
missed.

Jev will be remembered for his contribution to Mooroolbark College 
having taught at the College for the past 32 years. Jev worked across 
all year levels teaching English to thousands of Mooroolbark students 
and well as leading the English Department at Mooroolbark College for many years.
Jev taught Year 11 and Year 12 English demonstrating a passion for supporting students to achieve their best.  In 
addition, he loved teaching junior English, especially his Year 7 English classes. 
Jev was the Home Group Teacher of Red 8 for the past 14 years. He was an enthusiastic member of Red House and 
could always relied on to be there supporting Red House at all sporting carnivals and events. Most of all we will miss 
Jev’s genuine care and concern for others.  

Farewells

Each year we say goodbye to a small number of staff who are moving onto new experiences. This year is no different.
Andrea Henderson has taught both German language and English at the College for many years. Initially beginning 
at Mooroolbark College in 197,  Andrea has contributed to so many different aspects of the school but her passion 
for teaching languages has always remained her focus. Thousands of Mooroolbark College students accompanied 
Andrea across the years on the Cuckoo Restaurant excursion annually. As a member of Darrang (Green) House, Andrea 
was always seen at both swimming and athletics carnivals supporting the House. Andrea welcomed many exchange 
students into the College over the years, ensuring they were made welcome and part of the Mooroolbark College 
community.
Lucy Hyde has been a longstanding member of Mooroolbark College.  Lucy has worked in Curriculum Support, first aid 



Another year of unexpected twists and turns, but also another year of the college 
community embracing the circumstances and pushing on to continue achieving 
across various domains.
Our staff distributed more than 10,000 well-earnt merits to recognise the efforts of 
our wonderful students. Countless merits were awarded for Endeavour to numerous 
students who continued to display academic intent to be the best they could be. In 
addition to this, the plethora of merits awarded for our other key values of Respect, 
Compassion and Resilience, indicated that despite the many hurdles presented by 
another COVID affected year, many students carried on with an admirable resilience 
and positivity.
On the teaching and learning front the adaptability of both staff and students to 

move smoothly between onsite learning and life in the 
remote classroom highlighted a high level of cohesion 
within our great community and further reinforced why 
Mooroolbark College is a great place to be. Students 
embraced remote learning continuing to be creative, using 
their past skills and experience. Many of these experiences 
will no doubt serve us well in the years to come through 
the knowledge that we can readily embrace change, but 
also find real reassurance in the comfort of how we can 
pull together as a community.

Samantha McIntosh, Rachael Williams and Adam Lorkin - 
Assistant Principals

ASSIstant principals
and student administration. Her contribution to the 
College is extensive and she will be missed.
Grigor Cummings left Mooroolbark College mid 
year. Grigor was a valued member of our Technology 
Department. Grigor was an innovative teacher and 
consistently challenging students to develop both their 
practical skills in product design. Grigor was a member of 
Biik (Red) House and was always a keen contributor to all 
House events.
Alana Briggs has been working in the Food Technology 
and Art Departments. She has contributed to the 
redevelopment of much of the technology curriculum 
over the past few years and will be missed from Darrang 
(Green) House.
We have said goodbye to Lisa Gaudian and Steve Hagar, 
two of the College’s instrumental music teachers in 

2021. Both Lisa and Steve have taught many students, flute and 
guitar, whilst they were at Mooroolbark College and contributed to 
countless concerts and performances.
Brad Mitchell leaves Mooroolbark College at the end of 2021 after 
contributing to both the PE and Maths Departments over the past 
two years. 
We also wish Melissa Brown (English Department) and Nicola Mackey 
(Library) all the best. Both Melissa and Nicola have been on leave 
throughout 2021.

Wishing you all the best for 2022.

Ann Stratford - Principal
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What a year. We can all agree that this year didn’t pan out 
exactly the way we hoped. There have been lots of highs and 
enough lows to last a while but, at the end of the day we’ve 
survived and grown stronger.  

The start of the year began with rejuvenation and lots of 
excited energy for the activities ahead. We were able to 
experience the Swimming and Athletics carnivals and other 
important occasions like Harmony Week and ANZAC day. We 
are grateful to have been able to share these experiences. 

One thing we both have learned from this year is that we 
can get though anything with a lot of resilience and little 
support.   

At the very start of the year, in our first general assembly, 
Jonty quoted the one and only Tayleb Willis that there are 
“Big things coming”. Honestly, this couldn’t have been any 
truer. There have been memories that have been made this 
year that will never be forgotten such as the Debutante 
Ball, with the school photos the next day, the Dress Up days 
(favourite character day was pretty cool), and all the SACs 
to study for (can’t say we will miss those). We’re so proud 
of all our efforts this year and we are sure our Year 12’s will 
go down in Mooroolbark College history as one of the most 
resilient to ever do it (whole of VCE done in lockdown like 
come on!). Jonty and Lily signing off. 

Lily Philpott and Jonty Just – College Captains

2021 was a great year for the Student Representative Council (SRC), 
although certainly not the one we had all imagined or planned for. In a year 
of unpredictability, the SRC still had input in many of the activities that 
highlighted Mooroolbark College’s year. 

From the start of the year, we had a good crew, composed of a mixture of 
year levels. This, with the addition of the new Year 7 captains, Ms Burrows, 
and our fantastic executive team, made for an excellent experience year 
round. A major objective for us this year was to help the SRC back on its feet 
after the 2020 extended lockdown. 

SRC Events for 2021:
Planning / meeting with past presidents 
Recruiting/Year 7 captains 
Valentine’s Day stall 
VCAL birdbath 
Swimming Carnival stall 
Harmony Day celebrations 
Celebrate Mooroolbark 
Athletics Carnival stall
 
The Executive Team:
President: Olivia Szalay 
Vice President: Tali Strahan 
Treasurer: Riley Williams 
Publicity Officers: Bailey Kempton and James Coote 
Environmental Officers: Myah Trewavis  
Support Staff: Miss Olivia Burrows  

Olivia Szalay - SRC President
Tali Strahan - SRC Vice President



key learning Areas
ENGLISH
Considering the year they have 
experienced, students really 
proved that they had the drive 
and motivation to overcome any 
type of adversity placed in front 
of them. Time and time again, 
they adjusted and adapted under 
different circumstances, online 
to onsite, drop of the hat changes 
and times where they just needed 
to grin and bear the brunt of the 
context with little preparation 
time. 

One super proud moment for the English teachers this year was the times spent needing to navigate the 
English CATs and SACs online, more specifically – the oral presentations. What an amazing show of initiative 
and reflection of ICT skills when needing to draft, edit, refine, and present an online video in the form of 
a presentation. What a great insight into the capabilities of students and how creative they can be when 
given new tools for creation.  

There were a number of writing and poetry competitions that ran both internally and from external groups 
with immense support from the library; English students were given plenty of opportunity to engage with 
their community, illuminate their writing skills and sometimes even win some cash! 

We would love to acknowledge the immense effort the school community has made to get through 2021. 
Parents, guardians, grandparents, extended family members and all those who were involved in supporting 
our fantastic and resilient students – we thank you.  
 
We would like to thank the staff who have since departed the English KLA this year for their amazing work 
and contributions to the English faculty and the wider school community, it has been greatly valued. Further 
to this, it is with great pleasure too that we acknowledge the continuing English positions for Leilani Foleti, 
Lucy Badrock, Amy Broekmann, Rachel Farrell, and Sophie Morane as they enter 2022 with a variety of 
different roles within the college. 
 
We would also like to make sure that our condolences are sent with much love and care to the late Jev 
Telford’s family and close friends. As a collective, we admired Jev for his brilliant mind, his compassion and 
conscientiousness towards his colleagues and students and of course that enviable humourous wit he was 
known for. His impact in the English KLA still reverberates and is everlasting. We are forever grateful for his 
wisdom and work at Mooroolbark. He will remain in our hearts. 
 
English hopes that everyone has a wonderful and safe break from 2021 and re-enter the new year with a 
newfound motivation to succeed and find that love of education once again! 

Tyrone Ingham - Head of English

MATHEMATICS
What a year 2021 has been! Looking to the positives it was great 
to see our students feeling more comfortable within the remote 
learning environment. Another opportunity for students to gain 
some academic independence and creativity in conjunction 
with the critical thinking skills. 

This year we welcomed Jordan Roth, Aaron Cross, and Yi Jiang to 
our Mathematics teaching team as well as Cass Ackroyd joining 
us as a Numeracy Mentor.  



With many exciting programs added to our agenda in 2021 we 
hope to continue these in 2022. The Student learning goals 
program, Targeted Learning Program and Numeracy Program 
has been an integral component to increasing student agency 
and engagement within the faculty. We hope to see such 
fantastic outcomes next year! 

We are so appreciative to have had students for most of 2021 
and are very hopeful to see everyone all year round in 2022.

Jade Hubben - Head of Mathematics

ARTS

We have had a fantastic year in The Arts, despite the challenges and changing circumstances that both staff and 
students faced. We were very proud of the resilience our students showed, creating wonderful pieces of art across all 
mediums both at home and at school.  

Some highlights include our VCE Visual Communication Design final pieces, our annual film festival from this years’ VCE 
Media class, our instrumental winter concert which was livestreamed on Facebook, the Arts and Studio Arts pieces 
that are proudly displayed in the department hallways and the virtual Night of Excellence that attracted many views 
and comments online. 

Our 2020 production, The Addams Family, was sadly postponed again and we are hopeful to perform this to the 
community in two shows on the 15th of December. Students took this in their stride and continued to prepare 
at home, rehearsing their lines, songs and steps in virtual meetings via Teams. The junior pantomime was sadly 
postponed to next year, and we look forward to a live performance from our junior drama students. 

Congratulations to all of the students that improved their artistic skills and understanding this year, we are all super 
proud of their creativity and flexibility.  

Jordan van Keulen - Head of Arts



HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION

WELL! We definitely did not think we would have had the year we did 
after 2020. But here we are. We have finally made it to the end of the 
year.  

I would like to personally thank all the students who have worked 
tirelessly in Health and Physical Education classes this year. It has 
not been easy, but you have embraced all challenges with resilience, 
compassion, and endeavor to do your best and that is more than I 
could ask.  

Congratulations to all the VCE Health and Human Development, 
Physical Education and Outdoor and Environmental Studies 
students who have finished the year without any hiccups in 
completing their final exams. You should be so proud of the efforts 
you have put in. Completing SACs and coursework via a screen 
was never how we envisioned your final few years at school, but 
you have done it. There will be memories, the good and bad that 
you will take with you as you leave school and enter the big wide 
adult world. I hope you have enjoyed your time at Mooroolbark and 
more importantly, your experiences with your Health, PE, and OED 
teachers. I know from a teacher's perspective we feel incredibly 
grateful to have shared the last two years with such endearing and 
kindhearted people.  

Health  

This year students have done an incredible job exploring a range 
of Health topics such as Respectful Relationships, Nutrition and 
Physical Activity, Alcohol, Drugs, Road Safety, and our Sexual Health 
unit.  
Students have worked in break out rooms whilst remote and have 
contributed to group discussions. Additionally, they have completed 
Padlets and Kahoots as we navigated the online school world. 
Students have demonstrated their capacity to support their own 
and others mental health and well-being through their ‘Design our 
own wellbeing poster'.

Physical Education  

At times, it was hard to get motivated up and off the couch but moving our bodies and 
looking after our mental well-being was and continues to be so important.
 During remote learning students and teachers worked through countless online workouts 
which included boxing, pilates, strength and cardio! We even added a few pets along for 
the ride (again!). Our willing furry friends thought they were going to get a break this year, 
but COVID had other plans.  Special PE challenges were also the flavor of the term with 
the epic shoe challenge, toilet paper juggling and some epic Gymnastics skill routines. 
Students sure did get creative which highlights that you don’t need a lot of equipment or 
a gym to stay active.  

I am so proud of our college community for coming together and persisting with being 
as active as possible throughout remote learning. It is a timely reminder as we move into 
2022 to continue to take the lessons from this year into next. Look after your physical and 
mental health, reduce stress where possible, reach out to friends or family and ensure you 
get those screen breaks in.  

A huge thankyou to the HPE staff who have been incredible this year and backed up 
2021 with even more remote learning activities, resources, and practical challenges for 
students to participate in whilst at home.  

I look forward to 2022, where hopefully we can have a fun filled active year!

Stephanie Todd - Head of Health and Physical Education



HUMANITIES

Incredible archaeology, satellite imagery, developing successful businesses, exploring 
the law in new ways and managing climate change. These were just some of the topics 
explored in Humanities classes. Our students once again displayed great resilience, 
learning from both school and home.

Education Perfect was introduced into our junior classes, allowing students to progress 
at their own pace. Humanities classes were frequently held in the Discovery Centre, 
making full use of interactive screens and whiteboards. 
Our students were active in their learning. History students created Lego models of 
Ancient Rome, designed exhibits, and role-played as gladiators.  History bingo was 
popular. 
Geography students studied extraordinary landscapes and collaborated on dream 
destinations. Students at all levels used online tools to virtually tour amazing places, both 
near and far. 
A new Year 9 subject, Be Your Own Boss, focussed on fun, business-related activities. 
Students developed and sold products at the Trade and Conquer market. 
Senior Legal students enjoyed a Guess My Rules game, a criminal law baseball activity 
and flip card relays. Accounting students created cupcakes as part of a unit on pricing. 
Year 12 Accounting students reviewed their learning with quizzes. 
Open Night saw colourful displays and students working on sustainability issues. The 
Night of Excellence showcased an extensive range of outstanding work. 

Thanks to all students and staff for achieving great things in 2021. On behalf of the 
Humanities team, enjoy a well-deserved break and see you next year!

Chris Hanneberry - Head of Humanities

LANGUAGES

What a year it has been! The Languages Faculty had to adapt to COVID, like everyone else, and make the best out of 
a difficult situation. While it was good to see how professionally the College and our faculty could adjust to remote 
teaching and learning at short notice, this is not allowed to overshadow the efforts made by our students! So many of 
our language learners took the changes and challenges in their stride and just kept trying their hardest. These students 
showed great resilience in applying themselves to their studies. Whether it was their written work, oral submissions or 
by using our online platform, Education Perfect, our students were able to meet the standards if they tried. It is these 
students that we applaud and also these students who should take great pride in the knowledge that their diligence 
has been recognised.  



For our Year 7 students: we can’t wait to see you back in 2022 for what 
hopes to be a more normal year, so that we can enjoy some more of the 
things that makes learning language into learning about other cultures and 
other worlds that are out there. 

And while we have welcomed back Mrs Jiaqi Tan this year after maternity 
leave, it is with a heavy heart that we have to say auf Wiedersehen to 
Frau Henderson who is retiring after many years of teaching here. Having 
started at the College back in the 1978s, her contributions over the years 
are too numerous to list, but include her time as Head of the Language 
Faculty, as organiser of the Cuckoo trips and, more importantly, the many 
German South Australia Camps. Frau Henderson leaves a legacy of a love for 
language and has been able to share this with thousands of learners over 
the years, including ones from several generations of the same families! We 
wish her all the best in the future; Alles Gute, Andrea! 

Let us finish with some student highlights: We again had a year of great 
successes in Education Perfect with the highest Certificates issued to: 
Tiana De Vincentis – Silver (2000 points and over)  
Josh Nubley - Silver 
Kiele Donald – Silver 
Dylan Kass – Gold (3000 points and over)  
Aliyah Orwin – Gold 
Elijah Coles  - Gold 
Bailey Paget – Gold 
And finally, an Emerald Certificate (5000 points) was awarded to our star in Year 8, Ash Missen. 

Jonas Bahlo - Head of Languages

SCIENCE

We have had some fantastic learning experiences this year in Science. Some of our senior 
students explored biodiversity at Mt Rothwell and were given the opportunity to observe 
some of Australia’s most threated fauna in their natural habitat. We celebrated women 
and girls in Science and learnt more about the great importance in encouraging girls to 
enter STEM-related careers. We investigated GMOs and created fluorescent bacteria 
through genetic engineering. Our middle years students developed their own scientif-
ic question and performed their own independent investigations. The forensic science 
classes put their investigation skills to the test when they solved a mock crime at KIOSC 
in Wantirna. 

Not all activities and experiments were performed in our Science laboratories or out on excursions. At home, students 
created cell models out of food and supplies they found. Ecosystems were created in glass jars from local waterways. 
The food webs were identified and then analysed. Students virtually visited the Melbourne Zoo to find out how ani-
mals are classified, how they adapt to their changing environment and the impact of humans on their survival. Psy-
chology students explored their creative side and used the Gestalt Principles (principles of human perception) to help 
interpret visual data to create logos of their own names. 
We have many more engaging activities ready to go in 2022. We wish everyone a safe and fun school holidays and look 
forward to seeing you next year! 

Skye Jennings - Head of Science



Over the past few years, the number of English as an Additional Language 
(EAL) and refugee background students at Mooroolbark College has 
multiplied, from approximately 20 students a few years ago to above 
100 in 2021, nearly 9% of the school population. Most of them are from 
the Chin State in Myanmar. They have brought to our school community, 
not only rich cultural experiences, but more importantly, they have also 
showcased exceptional resilience, respect, and a solid work ethic.  

Early this year, we had the privilege to hold a general assembly to celebrate 
the Chin National Day. Student representatives gave an astonishing 
performance of Chin songs in their beautiful traditional costumes. Then 
a Year 10 student Cung Cung Cinzah shared the stories of him fleeing his 
homeland Myanmar and overcoming all sorts of challenges when adapting 
to a new environment in Australia.

Despite all the interruptions of COVID and lockdowns, it has been a fruitful 
year for the EAL group. Events like the volleyball club, soccer training, 
Burmese food in the Canteen, Foundation House Wellbeing sessions, EAL 
Homework Club etc. have cultivated an inclusive culture at Mooroolbark 
College, as well as a strong sense of community among all students. 

Our EAL students are not only willing to participate, but also keen to take 
on leadership responsibilities in school life more than ever. It has been 
wonderful to see our students Jessie Dawt Tha Hlei Par and Tial Cung Lian 
Ching elected Red and Green House Captains, as well as Carla Hunaidi the 
Social Justice Captain in 2022. 

We would like to thank and congratulate everyone on their efforts in 2021.  

Yi Jiang - EAL Coordinator
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 My favourite thing on camp was 
the activities 

- Rory

My favourite part was hanging out 
with all my mates and the food 

- Sarah



 My favourite thing on camp was 
the activities 

- Rory

My favourite part was hanging out 
with all my mates and the food 

- Sarah

 I loved the waterslide because it 
was super fun and you would try to 

get to the river. It was also awesome 
when Mr Unland would push us, so 

we would go heaps further 
- Jackson

My favourite part was the high 
ropes course and the flying fox 

- Alice

The waterslide because I like slip 
and slides 

- Adam

I liked when I was in a cabin for the 
last night with my friends 

- Annabelle

WHAT WAS YOUR FAVOURITE PART ABOUT 
CAMP?

I liked going to have dinner with the whole of Year 7 
and going out to do activities in the dark and then 

going back inside to have hot chocolate!
- Jasmine

Free time because I got to hang out with my friends 
and the snacks because they were good! 

- Kayla

 High ropes because I just liked it 
- Mitchell



Well, it has been three years since we first did our initial casting for the then 2020 College Production 
of The Addams Family. Since then, we have had some cast graduate and others join as crew, dancers/
singers and a number of new performers in lead roles. The students involved run the gamut from junior 
to senior school.   

Everybody has been so patient, adaptable and supportive of each other- as we lost on campus 
rehearsals, we pivoted to online rehearsals on Teams. In between times, cast, crew and staff have been 
building, making and collecting Set, Costumes, and Props. Running through lines and dances, whilst the 
band continue to practise the musical score. All have kept persevering! 

Whilst we have been forced into a number of reschedules of performance dates- we are determined 
to mount the production in mid-December, as part of our end of year program. This is only possible 
because of the dedication and commitment of all students and staff involved.  I would like to give a 
special call out to our current Year 12’s, who despite their final year being completed are keen to return 
and finish what we all started.   

It’s been a long journey- and we are all looking forward to mounting what will surely be an extra special 
and memorable production. 

Peter Marz - College Production Director
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Libraries are full of stories – both real and fictional – which is what makes them such an amazing 
place to be. This year has thrown a number of challenges at the Library, which have often made 
it difficult for sharing those stories with our school community, but they have also offered new 
opportunities for expansion and improvement to a space that is, literally, the centre of Mooroolbark 
College.  

The introduction of the Wellbeing Wall has been an incredible resource, and both students and staff 
have worked tirelessly to ensure that it is well stocked with books and other resources that will 
support all of our students. It has been a very popular place for students to visit during the times we 
were on site, and it has seen an expansion from one bank of shelves to three over the year!  

The Library has commemorated and celebrated a number of reading related events throughout the 
year. It’s always lovely to see students browsing our displays to discover a new title that they may not 
have previously considered reading.  

The annual Premier’s Reading Challenge was a success this year, with 554 books finished and 15 
students completing the Challenge.  

The Book Club remained a consistent presence throughout the year, switching between on-site 
and on-line as needed and depending on what was happening at the time. It has been a fantastic 
opportunity for students to meet and discuss their book related interests.  

Book Week was an on-line activity this year, but it saw the introduction of a Book Week Battle 
between good and evil – eventually the ultimate villain – Voldemort, of Harry Potter fame, was 
crowned the winner! Run during Homegroups throughout Book Week, the Battle was a wonderful 
conversation starter and impressed upon the entire school community that reading can be a group 
activity.  

The annual Bake-Off for Book Week turned into a bookmark competition this year (just another one 
of those pivots!) and we had some absolutely wonderful entries! We invite you to pick up one of these 
incredible bookmarks before you finish for the year – just in time for your Summer reading!   

Prue Bon - Library Coordinator

LiBRARY



Our Instrumental Music students and teachers, despite yet another 
tumultuous year, should be so proud of all they have achieved. With music in 
their hearts, a nimble and can-do attitude with onsite to online lessons, we 
have continued to be dedicated to our musical development and journey. 

Across 2021 we welcomed many new students to the program along with our 
new Brass and Woodwind teachers, Andrew McAdams, and Alex Ristrovski. 
With the continuing support of our entire Instrumental music teaching team, 
we have seen some inspiring growth across the year. We have also had the 
privilege to support several of our students in achieving new grading levels 
with their chosen instruments and are so proud of their efforts. 

Some key highlights of our 2021 program were our online Night of Excellence 
and our Winter Concert which was performed as a digital showcase.  It was 
an incredible accomplishment with 15 students having performed and then 
streamed over Facebook and YouTube, with over 2.7K views. It was an incredible 
display of talent in everyone’s musical stages of development. 

2021 has been a big year of change for many and we would like to take 
the opportunity to thank and farewell our guitar teacher Steve Haggar as 
he embarks on the hard-earned joys of retirement. Thank you for all your 
dedication and contributions Steve, we wish you all the very best. 

Finally, we would like to say a final farewell to our year 12 students who have 
given so much to our Instrumental Music program.  

Alexander Newman, Cerae McDonald, James Basford and Jaymie Cathie we 
wish you all the very best with your future musical endeavours and thank you 
for your passion and dedication. We look forward to seeing where you take your 
musical talents. 

Thank you to Erica Sykes, Jessy Turner, Steve Haggar, Alex Ristovski, Andrew 
McAdams and Rachael Williams for all your Instrumental Teaching this year and 
bring on 2022! 

Jordan van Keulen - Instrumental Music Coordinator
Ruth Donaldson - Arts Technician  
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DEBUTANTE BALL

Last year, we were unable to put an article about the Debutante Ball into the Beekon. 
And, like all things influenced by COVID, our Year 11's scheduled to participate in the 
57th Debutante Ball had to wait a little bit longer for their moment in the spotlight.   
In all honesty, there were moments when we thought that the 57th Mooroolbark 
College Debutante Ball wouldn’t run. Venues, photographers and dresses were 
organised, and then postponed. Hair and make-up appointments were rescheduled; 
dress fittings were rearranged, and beards were grown. But, as all good things come 
to those who wait, the Debutantes and partners of the 57th Mooroolbark College 
Debutante Ball were finally presented to their friends and family on Sunday March 
28th, 2021.  

The intervening six months between the original date and the actual date did little 
to dampen the spirits and enthusiasm of the 57th Debutantes and their partners. 
They arrived at the first dance rehearsal full of energy, and despite the exhaustion 
presented by the first term of Year 12, they all maintained this fervor throughout the 
five weeks of rehearsals and the day of the Ball.  

After being formally presented to our special guests – Mr Zac Parr and MP Mr David 
Hodgett – our Debutantes and partners nervously took to the dance floor to show off 
their newly mastered ability of ballroom dancing. Performing the Waltz, the Merengue, 
the Charleston and three other dances, our Debutantes and partners demonstrated 
that the hard work and practice they had completed over the preceding few weeks 
was worth the effort.  

Joshua McMeeken and Shayla Kimpton represented the Debutantes with their 
speeches of appreciation, speaking with confidence and setting a wonderful example 
of the etiquette required at such an event.  

A Debutante Ball requires the continued support of a number of people across the 
school community, including the families of the Debutantes and their partners, the 
Principal and Leadership teams and the Mooroolbark College Parents’ Association. 
There were a number of staff, parents and friends who volunteered their time to 
support the Debutantes over a lengthy period of uncertainty, and everyone involved in 
the organisation of the Ball is worthy of many thanks for that unwavering support.  

Prue Bon and Evgenia Giles - Debutante Ball Coordinators



Shayla Kimpton (Year 12)



This year there were four minor Cups awarded: 
•	 Values Cup-  the House that has demonstrated the school values 

the most through the merit system 
•	 Sports Cup - the House with the greatest participants in the 

sporting field 
•	 Community Involvement Cup - the House who has had the most 

students involved in school activities and events 
•	 Academic Achievement Cup - based on the end of semester results 

Our 2021 Values Cup winners are: 
Values Cup - Red House 
Sports Cup - Blue House 
Academic Award - Red House 
Community Involvement -Blue House 

The House Cup dates back to 1980. The final standings for the 2021 
House Cup are: 

Blue House – 10 744 points 
Red House – 10 657 points 
Yellow House – 10 401 points 
Green House – 10 335 points 

Congratulations Blue House!

A big thank you to all the staff who have willingly gave up their time 
to support our students in running the extra-curricular activities this 
year. 

Betty Metaxas - Inter House Activities Coordinator

STEAM at Mooroolbark College celebrated the opening of the 
Discovery Centre at the start of 2021. It has been a destination 
for students to discover and actively apply their learning in a 
collaborative environment. 

The centre has been planned to create active learning spaces 
that allow for the students to engage in action components of 
their learning. 

Across 2021 students have had the opportunity to participate 
in STEAM initiatives. Students enjoyed working with the Yarra 
Ranges Tech School completing in person and online courses and 
also attending special events such as “Women in STEM” to foster 
pathways for female students.

Denise Raven - Director of STEAM

STEAM
HOUSE CUP
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2021 – A year full of highs and some small lows in Yellow House! In a year of 
unpredictability Yellow House students have risen to the challenges faced and 
shown resilience and perseverance to overcome a range of obstacles and hardships.  

Yellow House began the year looking for its 6th consecutive title at the swimming 
carnival, however, was pipped at the post and went down for the first time in 5 
years. However, Yellow House participation was the highest for the day and most 
importantly the students had a lot of fun swimming and playing water games. Tara 
Barnwell made it all the way to Nationals. 

The Cross Country was held at 
Lilydale Lake this year and proved 

to be another spectacular day with Yellow House coming 
a close 2nd. Some high achievers were Brooke Petrie who 
went through to division (and came 1st) and Angus Trewavis 
who came 2nd at district. 

Athletics Carnival did not disappoint Yellow House this year 
with a tight fought battle with Blue House. However, Yellow 
House students had by far the highest participation and 
really pushed themselves to compete in as many events 
as possible, including the relays which proved to be the 
difference. Yellow House taking out Athletics 4 out of the 
last 5 years! An outstanding effort.  

Georgia Booth was another high sporting achiever in Yellow 
House competing in the Basketball State Titles for Victoria.  

Over 200 values awards have still be handed out to 
students showing Respect, Resilience, Compassion and 
Endeavour.  

Academics was once again a real strength of Yellow House. 
The mid semester academic awards assembly was terrific. 
With all students showing interest and encouragement to 
all the award recipients. A special mention goes to honours 
award winners Henry Pearce, Bonnie O’Hare and Brooke 
Petrie. In addition to the amazing achievements of Lyzia 
Fancun Year 8 DUX, Tara Barnwell Year 10 DUX and Jackson 
Addicott Year 11 DUX.  

 A thank you to our Yellow House Senior Captains this year; Zoe Jacobs and 
Jaymie Cathie, supported by Yellow Middle School Captains; Eden Souter-
Cussen and Amy Pearce, who have consistently made valuable contributions 
and supported Yellow House in 2021. 
Yellow House team – “we are not just a House, but a home”. Go Stingers! 

Matthew Bell - Yellow House Leader

SENIOR CAPTAINS 
Zoe Jacobs and Jaymie Cathie

MIDDLE SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Eden Soutar and Amy Pearce

In 2021, Yellow House has put a lot of plans in motion. We’ve 
been working towards encouraging increased participation 
within home group through the implementation of more 
activities, that we brainstormed. We also been tried to make 
Yellow House brighter and more colourful by displaying 
pictures from various different house events, such as the 
swimming or athletics carnival. 
Overall, we have thoroughly enjoyed our time as Yellow 
House Captains and we wish next year's captains well as 
they continue the Yellow House legacy. 

Zoe Jacobs and Jaymie Cathie



RED HOUSE
Once again 2021 has been a whirlwind of a year. 
Red House students have shown outstanding 
resilience through all the challenges that they 
faced. Red House came second for the overall 
House Cup and we walked away with the Values 
Award Cup and Academic Excellence Cup, which 
we are super proud of our students for! 

Red House led the way with receiving merits! 
This led to lots of students being awarded 
value awards throughout the year. It has been 
great to see students showing Endeavour, 

Resilience, Respect and Compassion when we are at school and during 
our remote learning periods. The following students were able to 
attain the outstanding achievement of receiving a Principal’s Award. 
Congratulations to Jessica Voigt in Year 11 and our two Year 7’s Saraya 
and Yasmin Landy. 

We were lucky enough to have all three of our carnivals this year! Red 
House really proved themselves with having high numbers of attendance to both our Swimming and 
Athletics Days. As the year went on we improved our results, swimming carnival saw us in 4th place, athletics 
carnival 3rd place and finally 2nd place at the cross country. Student’s participation in all days and events 
gained us valuable house points. 

A highlight of the year for Red House was the inaugural lunchtime downball competition. Red House had the 
most teams and the most individuals sign up to be involved and had 3 out 4 teams make the finals. It was 
Damon Kaniewski and Kai Weston that took out the win, earning red lots of house points.  

Thank you to our Senior Red House Captains; Cara Schofield and Tristan Torriero and the Middle Red House 
Captains; Ritika Panwar and Hayley Lamb. These four captains came together from the beginning of the year 
and showed outstanding compassion for one another and our Red House students. During assemblies they 
presented with enthusiasm and energy, both onsite and virtually! At carnivals they supported the new Red 
House chant and shouted it proudly at the front and encouraged all students to get involved.  

I would like to say a massive thank you to my Red House team – Belinda Cannington and Lucas Unland, you 
have shown incredible support to all our students through celebrating their achievements, supporting their 
wellbeing and making Red House a fun and welcoming space. To the Red House home group staff, you have 
done an outstanding job being the friendly face the students see each morning onsite and virtually! Thank 

you for all your hard work at ensuring that students start each morning 
positively.  

To the Year 12 students of 2021, congratulations on completing your 
schooling, in particularly facing the last two years of ups and downs! We 
wish you all the best with your future endeavours. To all our Red House 
students, well done on all your achievements throughout the year. Have 
a safe and happy holiday and we look forward to seeing all your smiling 
faces in 2022. 

Allie Grey-Smith, Belinda Cannington & Lucas Unland - Red House Team

SENIOR CAPTAINS 
Tristan Torriero and Cara Schofield

MIDDLE SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Ritika Panwar and Hayley Lamb

Whilst lockdown has meant we haven’t been able to do 
everything we had planned, it has been a great year in Red 
House! We loved seeing the sea of red at the swimming and 
sports carnivals and it was awesome to see everyone getting 
involved. As captains we loved to see the participation in 
home group and activities throughout the year and we are 
super proud of everyone’s achievements. Thanks to the 
students and teachers who make Red House the best house! 

Go Red Devils! 

Cara Schofield and Tristan Torriero
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classrooms and around the Green House office area. And didn’t we start off with 
a BANG! Our incoming Year 7 students settled in nicely and we knew we had a new 
cohort that was going to help us achieve number 1! 

After years of finishing last in the House Swimming, we all grouped together, 
participated in all the events, chanted our mouths off and we ended up coming 
SECOND! By only 17 points! What a huge improvement! I was so proud of the 
students in Green House in the way they got behind all the events and each other. It 
was a great day with a fun and supportive environment.  

Athletics and Cross Country came and went, and while we didn’t perform as well as 
a House, we still had some outstanding results by individual Green House students. After being on top of the 
House Cup all year, I was left wondering if we had let it slide. Time will tell in the final Assembly whether we 
managed to maintain the top spot. 

So many of the Green House students received Value Awards, either on-site, in Assembly or remotely. These 
are nearly my favourite awards to hand out as I know we are striving to develop each student into a well-
rounded young adult, ready to take on what the world has to offer them. 

I would like to thank the Green House home group staff who continued to deliver fun and engaging Home 
group activities regardless whether it was in front of a computer screen or in a classroom. 

To my fellow office buddies and Green Team, Jenny Roberts, Alex Scott and Sarah Coghlan – thank you 
for the work you do supporting our students. Together, we make sure that they are well looked after, are 
mapping out their career paths through the years and are there if they need some advice or a friendly ear to 
listen. 

To all the Green House students who swam, jumped, ran, read, performed, spoke at Open Nights, ran school 
tours and everything in between – THANK YOU! 

Finally, to the Green House Captains for 2022, Caitlyn Kavanagh, Josh McMeeken, Belle Gavin and Mia 
Caruana – thank you! You have been four dedicated and enthusiastic leaders who have led from the front. 
We have been so fortunate to have you as our captains. Josh and Caitlyn, I wish you all the best as you finish 
your secondary schooling and I can’t wait to see what you do next. Mia and Belle, I look forward to working 
with you again as Green House students in 2022.

Michelle Collette - Green House Leader

What a year! There have been many struggles but all 
together we have displayed lots of resilience to overcome 
the many lockdowns and times in remote learning.  As a 
house our main goal in 2021 was to increase participation 
in school activities amongst the students. Reflecting on 
this, we think that this was showcased brilliantly at the 
swimming carnival, where so many people were willing to 
try new things and get involved. Overall, we would just like 
to congratulate everyone in Green House for battling 
through these tough times and continuing to strive for 
excellence.   
Peace out!

Caitlyn Kavanagh and Joshua McMeeken

SENIOR CAPTAINS 
Joshua McMeeken and Caitlyn Kavanagh

MIDDLE SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Mia Caruana and Belle Gavin



SENIOR CAPTAINS 
Harrison Brzozek and Jordyn Doevelaar

MIDDLE SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Rhianna Grey and Charlotte Brzozek

BLUE HOUSE
The year has seen many achievements in Blue House. We have welcomed a fantastic 
group of Year 7s into our College, who have already made positive contributions and 
will make sensational leaders in the near future.  

We have had a large number of students work together to achieve house points 
across the year.  From helping at the open night, participating in the College 
Production, competing at our sports carnivals and of course earning Value and 
Principal awards. We had an amazing 132 Value award and 4 Principal award 
recipients this year. Aliyah Orwin, Lyndon Grantham and Francis Fabe were our 
incredible students who earnt this award.  

The extra-curricular activities were an 
area that Blue House students really stood out. We had great 
participation in the Addam’s Family production, where Gabi 
Bouwhuis, Kyle Hutt, Shayla Isbel, Bobby Payne and Emma 
Whitford all held key roles. Despite the many interruptions their 
energy levels and dedication to the event was outstanding. Our 
sporting carnivals were also very successful this year. Blue were 
crowned the Swimming and Cross Country champions which led 
to winning the Sporting Endeavour cup at the end of the year. In 
each event, we had many amazing individual performances, with 
Liam Price and Holly Waite completing 7 events at the Swimming 
Carnival. We also had Rob Doensen and Lachlan Beaton complete 
9 events at the Athletics day. 

All these fantastic efforts by our students this year led to Blue 
House winning the House cup for the second year in a row. A nice 
reward during an extremely tough year. 

Our House has been led by Senior Captains Jordyn Doevelaar and 
Harry Brzozek and Middle School Captains Rhianna Gray and Charli 
Brzozek. The team are to be congratulated on their contributions 
made throughout the year. They worked tirelessly behind the 
scenes, speaking passionately at each of our house assemblies 
and leading Blue House throughout the many house activities.  

In farewelling our Year 12 students, we acknowledged their great 
qualities and diverse skills to take forward into their future. It has 
been amazing to see their growth over the years at the College and 
we wish them all the best in their future endeavours. 
I would also like to acknowledge the hard work that Abbie Hansen 
and Chris Stephen demonstrate each day in their role as a 
coordinator. The care and support they show all our students is of the 
highest quality and our students are lucky to have them.  

To all those in Blue House, stay safe over the holidays. 

Andy U’Ren - Blue House Leader

Both Harry and I have absolutely loved getting the chance 
to be the senior captains of Blue House this year. Although 
it definitely wasn’t the year we were hoping for, we have 
loved every moment of our role. We absolutely loved leading 
Blue House to victory in the Swimming Carnival and Cross 
Country. It was also amazing to see so many Blue House kids 
getting involved with Athletics Carnival. 

We wish all of Blue House the very best in the rest of their 
journey throughout high school and into the future. 

Jordyn Doevelaar and Harrison Brzozek



In Term 1, the College hosted the annual 
swimming carnival at Croydon Memorial Pool. 
The carnival is always a terrific way to kick off 

the Interschool Sport calendar. Blue House 
were awarded the house swimming trophy 

after an extremely close contest. It was great 
to see students from all four houses competing 

for points in the 50m lap pool, walking lane 
and the house water polo tournament. We had 

plenty of terrific performances in the pool. 
Age champions are awarded to students who 
competed in numerous races throughout the 
day and achieved maximum points for their 

House.
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

The Athletics carnival is always a highlight 
on the school calendar. The grandstand 

was flooded in a sea of blue, green, red and 
yellow with students of all year levels ready to 
participate. Everywhere you looked there were 

record breaking performances and valuable 
house points being earned. The ‘longest 

kick’ contest competition gained plenty of 
attraction with students stepping up to the 

plate to unleash a torpedo across in the infield 
of Knox Athletics Track. Once again, the Yellow 
Stingers proved extremely hard to beat, taking 

out the 2021 Athletics Carnival title.



The final sports carnival is our 
Cross Country Carnival held at 
Lilydale Lake. The weather was on 
our side with the sun shining over 
the lake and over 400 students 
running along the sand to cross 
the finish line. Blue House were 
our champions, after finally ending 
the Yellow House dynasty that has 
occurred over the last 6 years. Well 
done to all students who attended 
the meet.
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INTERSCHOOL SPORT

Record numbers of participants signed up for the variety of interschool sports on offer. Mooroolbark 
College had some terrific results, with special mentions to the following teams who progressed to the EMR 
championships:
•	 Year 7 Girls Volleyball
•	 Intermediate Girls Volleyball
•	 Senior Girls Volleyball
•	 Intermediate Girls Volleyball
•	 Junior Girls Cricket
•	 Year 7 Girls Netball
•	 Year 7 Boys Football
•	 Intermediate Girls Soccer
I look forward to an uninterrupted 2022 where more of our terrific students can participate in the 
interschool sport program!

Ryan Exon - Interschool Sport Co-ordinator









FINAL DAY OF YEAR 12



Accounting - Ashlyn Borg

Biology - Alexander Newman

Business Management - Ashlyn Borg

Chemistry - Jesamine Newman

English/EAL - Caitlyn O'Rorke

English Language - Jesamine Newman

Environmental Science - Jemma Luke

Further Mathematics - Jesamine Newman

Food Studies - Arnold Blignaut

Health & Human Development - Paige Tucker 

History Revolutions - Jack Hill

Legal Studies - Zoe Jacobs

Literature - Tristan Torriero

Mathematical Methods - Caitlyn O'Rorke

Media - Dylan Mullin

Outdoor & Environmental Studies - Jackson 
Addicott (Year 11)

Physical Education - Rhys Thomson (Year 11)

Physics - Mitchell Wighton (Year 11)

Product Design & Technology - Arshiya Toghai

Psychology - Ashlyn Borg

Studio Arts - Shayla Kimpton

Systems Engineering - Kyle Wahrenberger

Visual Communication Design - Paige Tucker

VCAL A - Mitchell Tampion

VCAL B - Alysha McLean

Year 12 Award Recipients

Rachael Aitken
Interests: Napping & watching Netflix 
Future Aspirations: Having a gap year earning that $$

'See y’all never. '

Joel Allanson
Interests: Music & cars
Future Aspirations: Complete an electrical 
apprenticeship

'Barra the world.'

Amy Allen
Interests: Cheerleading & sports
Future Aspirations: To go to Mt Buller next year and get 
into the bartending industry 

'All we have is now.'

Sienna Anker
Interests: Literature, reading, poetry, Phoebe 
Bridgers & Taylor Swift
Future Aspirations: To study Literature and English 
and become a high school teacher. 

'Not knowing when the dawn will come, I open every 
door .'- Emily Dickinson

Nicholas Attard
Interests: Dice making, gaming & reading
Future Aspirations: Being happy and to get a job I like 
somewhere in Science, Law or Education

*insert something witty here*

Haylea Bak
Interests: Going out and having a boogie on the 
dance floor

'Fine, I guess I’ll shout this round.'

MOOROOLBARK COLLEGE
CLASS OF  2021



Jordyn Bianchi
Interests: Online shopping, the beach & seeing friends 

'Hahahahaha.'

Alton Blanchett
Interests: Cars, camping & basketball 

Future Aspirations: To be a fully qualified carpenter 
and build/buy my own house by 30.

'Set your goals high and don't stop till you get there.'

Mitchell Blazely
Interests: Basketball, music & friends

Future Aspirations: To become a sports 
physiotherapist for an elite sporting club

'Great things come from hard work and perseverance. 
No excuses.' - Kobe 8/24

Arnold Blignaut
Interests: Cooking, baking, drawing, playing music, 
golf & playing video games

Future Aspirations: To pursue a career in Food and 
nutrition science, and to keep being the best version 
of myself that I can be.

'Sometimes my genius is... it's almost frightening.' - 
Jeremy Clarkson

Georgia Booth
Interests: Basketball 

Future Aspirations: To become a paramedic whilst also 
seeing where basketball takes me

Ashlyn Borg
Interests: Reading, gaming & socialising

Future Aspirations: To become a primary school 
teacher and make a difference in the lives of my 
future students

'The great thing about this life of ours is that you can 
be someone different to everybody.' -All the Bright 
Places

Tigar Ballingall
Interests: Sleeping, tanning & spending money

Future Aspirations: Get rich

'No, I don’t roar.'

Molly Barnewall
Interests: Reading and writing 

Future Aspirations: To be a published author and to 
get a cat.

'There are somethings that can't be changed with 
words. Somethings need to be seen. They have to be 
felt.' - Shelby Mahurin 

Piper Bartkus

Interests: Shopping & spending all my money on 
unnecessary things

Future Aspirations: To go to university to study 
Paramedicine.

'A package arriving everyday keeps my sadness away.'

James Basford

Interests: Cricket,football,soccer, video games, Star 
Wars Lego, Netflix & films

Future Aspirations: To be a successful film director 
that works on top projects like the MCU or Star Wars.

'With great power comes great responsibility.'

Char-Lee Beavis
Interests: Gym, hanging out with friends & Netflix 

Future Aspirations: To my own place, join the police 
force and one day be a detective.

'I’m not actually funny I’m just mean and people think 
I’m joking.'

Brooke Bellinger
Interests: Netball, Marvel, DC & having good times 
with my friends

Future Aspirations: Become a Maths and Science 
High school teacher.

'Always be yourself, unless you can be Batman, then 
always be Batman.'

Taya Brennan-Evans
Interests: Religiously watching Friends & playing soccer
Future Aspirations: To take a gap year and travel, then 
come back and go to university

Sex Education - S2E1 31:46

Brandon Briant
Interests: Skating & hanging out with mates

Future Aspirations: To become a fully qualified 
electrician

'Believe you and and you are half way there.'

Harry Brzozek
Interests: Footy, the Pies, camping and the outdoors & 
spending time with mates

Future Aspirations: To have a gap year and travel 
interstate and overseas before I attend uni to study 
Secondary Teaching.

'Could I just grab a piece of caramel slice?'

Jarrod Cahoon
Interests: Reptiles and music

Future Aspirations: Go into the Police force

'Don’t take life too seriously, no one makes it out alive.' 
- Elbert Hubbard



WIliam Caldwell
Interests: Gaming, singing & writing stories

Future Aspirations: Marrying my girlfriend and being a 
streamer

'There is no best time like the present.'

Zack Campbell
Interests: Sport

Future Aspirations: Travel the world

'Deez.'

Jaymie Cathie
Interests: Music, musical theatre & netball

Future Aspirations: To become a secondary school 
teacher of Music and Maths, and to keep performing 
in theatre.

'No, Cathie is not my first name.'

Lara Cato
Interests: Sleeping, making money & hanging out 
with friends

Future Aspirations: To complete my uni course of 
Nursing and Psychology, and travel

'It is what it is.'

Ashton Chant
Interests: Eating good food with good company

Future Aspirations: A job involving interior design

'That’s so fetch!'

Paige Chuah
Interests: Socialising with friends

Future Aspirations: Get a Jeep

'Ashton, stop tryna make fetch happen!'

Georgia Ciancio
Interests: Footy & partying

Future Aspirations: Nursing or the Police force

'I'm not really funny, I'm just mean and people think I'm 
joking.'

Honey Cin Zah
Interests: Music, plants & books

Future Aspirations: To retire my parents

'Down by Mokita.'

Ethan Collins
Interests: Bike riding & drawing

Future Aspirations: Studying something in the design 
field at a uni and then finding a full time job

'I’d like to thank my arms for always being by my side, 
my legs for supporting me and my fingers because I can 
always count on them.'

Abbie Crossley
Interests: Not much

Joshua Dingley
Interests: Playing video games & walking my dog

Future Aspirations: Plumbing, and to stream video 
games

'Okay Josh.' - Everyone

Amy Dodd
Interests: Anything that involves creativity and 
uniqueness

Future Aspirations: To open my own cake shop and 
make other peoples visions come to life, and to be 
as creative as I want and inspire others to do the 
same.

'Cheese and rice.'

Jordyn Doevelaar
Interests: Sport, being out in nature & spending time 
with my family and friends

Future Aspirations: To study teaching at Uni, travel 
Australia and maybe overseas, and continue to love 
my sport 

'You miss 100% of the shots you never take.'

Shaun Donald-Wilson
Interests: Sports

Future Aspirations: Still undecided, probably go to 
university and figure it out there

'In the middle of difficulty lies opportunity.' - Albert 
Einstein

Rebekah Doolan
Interests: Cooking, shopping, footy & Essendon

Future Aspirations: Primary teacher

'Good chat.'

Jay Dugdale
Interests: Camping, games, 4x4 & music

Future Aspirations: To start a Carpentry 
apprenticeship and become qualified

'Success is not final, failure is not fatal; it is the 
courage to continue that counts.'



Enrico Durante
Interests: History & cooking

'Non parlo inglese.'

Keeley Dymott
Interests: Soccer, volleyball , bike riding & buying 
clothes

Future Aspirations: To become a family lawyer

'I don’t always have time to study, but when I do, I still 
don’t.'

Connor Edwards
Interests: Music

Future Aspirations: N/A

'There's nothing wrong with you that an expensive 
operation can't prolong.'

Jamison Edwards
Interests: Taylor Swift

Future Aspirations: Uni

'If my life is going to mean anything, I have to live it 
myself.'

Jack Evans
Interests: Sport

Future Aspirations: Something in sport

'World's humblest person.'

Emily Farkashazy
Interests: The Arts and sports

Future Aspirations: To go to university for nursing for 
a future in global health

'Don’t you ever let a soul in the world let you know you 
can't be exactly who you are.'

Caitlyn Farvis
Subjects: English, Biology, Food Studies, Further 
Mathematics, Health and Human Developement

Alice Fern
Interests: Shopping, fashion and beauty, the beach & 
going out with friends

Future Aspirations: To become a Dermal Therapist 
and open up my own business

'Loves it.'

Jemma Findlay
Interests: Arts & anything creative 

Future Aspirations: To join the Police force

'A number doesn't define you.'

Caitlin Fletcher
Interests: Sleeping, Astronomy, Astrology & Marvel 

Future Aspirations: To go to university, and get a 
better sleep schedule

'Everything is stupid and I wanna go home.'

Cheyne Flynn
Interests: Reading, writing & spending time with the 
amazing people in my life

Future Aspirations: To find something fulfilling and 
create a path that allows me to live happily

'Behind this mask there is more than just flesh. Beneath 
this mask there is an idea...and ideas are bulletproof.' - V 
for Vendetta

Teagan Galanos
Interests: Online shopping & crying 

Future Aspirations: I’ll figure it out

'Bella where the hell have you been loca?' - Jacob 
Black, Twilight

Sienna Gebbing
Interests: Beauty & nursing

'Dumb and …'

Molly Gerson
Interests: Baking/cooking & hanging out with friends

Future Aspirations: To be a  pastry chef in France and 
work with well known pastry chefs in America

'You sit on a throne of lies.' - Buddy the Elf

Tayla Glynn
Interests: Volleyball

Jayde Gowty
Interests: Books & pottery

':(:'



Layla Grant-Dobbs
Interests: Photography, Art & writing

Future Aspirations: To go to university or TAFE, and 
maybe become an author or publisher

'To be or not to be that is the question.'

Zoe Griffin
Interests: Netball, camping & being with friends

Future Aspirations: To go to uni

'Can finally wear logo socks and a nose piercing in 
peace now.'

Andrew Hampton
Interests: Basketball, footy & spending time with the 
boys

Future Aspirations: Travel the world

'Nervous to get out into the real world, no stress though 
I’ll never be able to leave my house.'

Emma Haywood
Interests: Music

Future Aspirations: To become a social worker and 
help teenagers with life problems

'Through the years you'll lose people who weren't loyal 
but you'll gain the true friends you've always waited 
for.'

Mia Haywood
Interests: Hanging out with my friends

'… Dumber and …'

Aden Higgins
Interests: Sports

Future Aspirations: Groundskeeper at a golf course

'Y’all came for an education, I came for ball at lunch.'

Jack Hill
Interests: Maccas

Future Aspirations: To get rich and travel

'Roger Roger.'

Li Len Par Hlawn Ceu
Interests: Volleyball & listening music

Future Aspirations: Getting into policing

Shannon Holdsworth
Interests: Basketball

'They call me white chocolate wonderful.'

Maddison Hosie
Interests: Being with friends

'Time to party!'

Phoebe House-Fitzgerald
Interests: Art, games & guitar

Future Aspirations: To become a tattoo artist and 
forensic psychologist

'People are stupid.'

Jessica Huckel
Interests: Photography & drinking tea

Future Aspirations: To become a wife and mum to 
many children while working from home with my 
own business

'Through the years I learned not to stress so much and 
that I am capable of more than I believe.'

Jad Hunaidi
Interests: Chillin'

'Later.'

Emily Hurst
Interests: Animals & baking

Future Aspirations: To study vet nursing, and maybe 
even become a vet somewhere down the line.

'Grow through what you go through.'

Kyle Hutt
Interests: Lifting & video games

Future Aspirations: Be jacked and wealthy

'Good question.' - Me

Alanna Isla
Interests: Pottery & growing avocado trees

Future Aspirations: To be successful in every aspect 
of my life

'I have the prettiest sister.'



Leanna Isla
Interests: Music & Art

Future Aspirations: Becoming independent and 
successful.

'You're only saying that because I'm your twin.'

Samuel Jackomos
Interests: Watching AFL, playing tennis & sport

Future Aspirations: To get my Electrical 
apprenticeship

'Samuel has left the Teams meeting.'

Zoe Jacobs
Interests: Netball & talking with Ashlee.

Future Aspirations: Studying Psychology at Deakin

'Hannah Montana said, 'Nobody's perfect', but here I am.'

Kayley Jarrott
Interests: Reading & trapeze

'I give myself very good advice, but I very seldom 
follow it.' - Alice in Wonderland

Saxon Joerg
Interests: Driving my Jeep

Future Aspirations: Being successful

'That’s not how you say my last name.'

Jonty Just
Interests: Cricket, basketball, surfing & 
skateboarding

Future Aspirations: To go to uni next year to do 
a Bachelor of Business, and to get a boat to go 
camping whenever I can

'Keen as to create some positive vibes.'

Dimitrios Karakitsos
Interests: Playing sports

'Yeh I love Dimsims, what of it?'

Caitlyn Kavanagh
Interests: Playing basketball, hanging out with 
friends & watching Netflix

Future Aspirations: To have a big house and a family, 
and to become a physiotherapist so I can help 
people.

'Sorry, I tore my ACL.'

Jordan Kennedy
Interests: Umpiring junior and senior football, playing 
cricket & spending time with my family and friends

Future Aspirations: To complete a dual diploma 
in Sport Development and in Leadership, and do 
something within the sports industry.

'I'm just here for the attendance.'

Shayla Kimpton
Interests: Spending time with friends & enjoying the 
outdoors

Future Aspirations: To travel, complete a uni course 
and get a job, then later have kids and settle down.

'I'm not a vegetarian because I love animals... I'm a 
vegetarian because I hate plants.'

Lucas King
Interests: Riding my bikes

'Winging it works.'

Matthew King
Interests: Sports & fishing 

Future Aspirations: Own a Plumbing business

'Suiiii'

Ni Tin Kingbawl
Interests: Watching Money Heist

Future Aspirations: To study Accounting at uni

'Gonna name my car Seo Joon, so I can Park Seo Joon.'

Hayley Kohn
Interests: Going out with friends & spending all my 
money online shopping

'It's pronounced cone.'

Zak Kregting
Interests: Dirty Dorset with the boys

'I'll be back, just going canteen.'

Reef Kurupo
Interests: Biking, gym & drawing

Future Aspirations: Plumbing services and beginning 
a personal business, travelling and exploring the 
world and seeing other cultures

'The Great Barrier.'



Declan Lane
Interests: Mongolian/Tuvan throat singing, doing a 
pretty good Kargryraa to the tune Artii Sayir & kendo

Future Aspirations: Visit Mongolia at some point

'My time has come, you must continue your journey 
without me.'

Ashlee Lang
Interests: Karate & talking with Zoe

Future Aspirations: Go to uni

'It is far too early in the week for this.'

WIlliam Ledwidge
Interests: Wood turning & skateboarding

Future Aspirations: To do a Business and Economics at 
uni & continuing woodturning

'I want people to be scared of how much they love me.'

Hannah Leggo
Interests: Catching up with friends

Chin Chin Lian Ki
Interests: Volleyball

Future Aspirations: Uni

'Life doesn’t stop for anybody.'

Jemma Luke
Interests: Animals, travelling, camping, riding dirt 
bikes & swimming

Future Aspirations: A career in caring for native 
animals in zoos and sanctuaries; working on 
conservation programs for endangered species.

'If you want to do something, go for it - you've got 
nothing to lose.'

Rolisa Luri
Interests: Anything that gets my mind off things

'It is what it is.'

Ben Machray
Interests: Music & parties

Future Aspirations: Carpentery

'Bagza'

Aidan Mackay
Interests: Acting, filmmaking & photography 

Future Aspirations: To get into cinematography 
(filmmaking) and acting

'Throughout my whole education, no one has told me 
where the sun goes when it rains, coincidence? I think 
not!'

Van Mang
Interests: Basketball & multis on Sportsbet 

Future Aspirations: To go to uni and get a high paying 
job

Jasmine Manthey
Interests: Going to the beach, hanging out with my 
friends & playing basketball 

Future Aspirations: To travel around the world

'I can't go out tonight. *fake coughs* I'm sick.'

Madison Matchett
Interests: Going to gym & having a good time 

Future Aspirations: Becoming a nurse or working 
with children

'You know you’ll miss me xoxo' - Gossip Girl

Caitlyn McAleer
Interests: Netball

Future Aspirations: To become a police officer

'Is my tan too dark?'

Cerae McDonald
Interests: Cooking, reading, playing piano, writing & 
Astronomy

Future Aspirations: To study Business and Law at The 
University of Melbourne, and travel to every country 
in Europe and Africa

'Sometimes the smallest step in the right direction 
ends up being the biggest step of your life. Tiptoe if 
you must, but take a step.'

Colin McDonough
Interests: Bike & car

'Bit of a grey area.'

Elouise Mcintosh
Interests: Photography & baking

Future Aspirations: To build a life with the man I love, 
get a job and maybe go to uni

'Don’t blink. Don’t even blink. Blink and you’re dead. 
They are fast. Faster than you can believe. Don’t turn 
your back, don’t look away, and don’t blink.'



Alysha McLean
Interests: Hanging out with friends, camping & 
listening to music

Future Aspirations: To work with the elderly and people 
with disabilities

'You will never know the true value of a moment until it 
becomes a memory.' - Spongebob

Joshua McMeeken
Interests: Cricket, playing guitar & seeing friends

Future Aspirations: To settle down in my late 20s 
and have a family (maybe two kids) and always be 
involved in sport

'I was told to never give up on my dreams in life…so I 
went back to sleep.'

Kayli McOwan
Interests: Op shopping, the beach, camping trips & 
spending time with friends

Future Aspirations: Travelling Australia in my emu van

Ari Milbourne
Interests: Art, sewing, music & alternative 
subcultures/fashion

Future Aspirations: To become a youth worker

'Monster energy, red hair dye and a bad sleep 
schedule.'

Charlea Miller-Mullett
Interests: Wood work, metal work, Art of some kind & 
cooking

Future Aspirations: To be in the trade industry

'Wherever I end up , there'd better be coffee!'

Alicia Morris
Interests: Painting, gym & philosophy

Future Aspirations: To study TAFE courses relating 
to the Allied Health industry and work in different 
health care fields

'I'm selling tickets to my downfall.'

Emily Mullaney
Interests: Art

Future Aspirations: To be a paid artist

'At first if you don’t succeed, run.'

Dylan Mullin
Interests: Gaming, Dungeons and Dragons, & filming

Future Aspirations: Have a career in Filming and 
Media such as directing films

'Looking forward makes the journey seem slow. But 
look to your left and right and look behind you, and 
you will see how far you have gone.'

Max Neagle
Interests: Cars & making models

'I don't need the script, the script needs me.'

Alexander Newman
Interests: Playing guitar & video games

Future Aspirations: A career somewhere in the 
science field

'Only pop music can save us now!' -  Rick (The Young 
Ones)

Jesamine Newman
Interests: Playing piano, reading & cooking

Future Aspirations: To study Biomedicine

'You can’t be warm if your feet are cold.' - Mum

Daniel Oliphant
Interests: Playing sports, the gym & spending time 
with my family

Future Aspirations: To attend The Richmond 
Institute of Sports Learning then get a job in the 
sporting industry, and spend more quality time with 
my family

'Every morning you have two choices: Continue to 
sleep with your dreams or wake up and chase them!'

Taylor Oliver
Interests: Archery, Arts and Craft & DnD

Future Aspirations: To get into the Media/Film industry 
and become a film director

'Fin.'

Josh O'Neill
Interests: Drawing & Art

'Pizza time!' - Peter Parker Spiderman 2

Caitlyn O'Rorke
Interests: Rewatching How I Met Your Mother, with the 
seasonal exception of Bachie

'Oh how the turntables.'

Samuel Ottosson
Interests: Books, music & movies

'Good luck, have fun.'



Shubham Panwar
Interests: Sleeping

Future Aspirations: Start Shuboom!!! Air

'Look at the positives.'

Shaneyl Parker-Hawdon
Interests: Netball, gym & shopping

Future Aspirations: To open up my own gym

'I promise I'm not fake like my tan.'

Jemma Paterson
Interests: Beauty services

Future Aspirations: To get my Diploma of Beauty and a 
Nursing degree & become a aesthetic nurse (cosmetic 
injecter)

'… Dumbest.'

Jorja Pauer
Interests: Football & girls

'What class do we have?'

Kelsy Payne
Interests: Spending all my money on food & going out

'Learnt nothing besides how to be late.'

Lily Philpott
Interests: Going to the beach & painting

Future Aspirations: Studying Business at university, 
and travelling

'That’s hot.'

Riley Price

Interests: Baking, Outdoor Ed, binge watching Grey's 
Anatomy, & One Direction

Future Aspirations: To attend university in Bendigo, and 
do something that I enjoy

'Do' - Harry Styles

Sarah Reuter
Interests: Horse riding, camping & spending time 
with family and friends.

Future Aspirations: To work as a midwife after buying 
a van to travel around Australia.

'Life is what you make of it.'

Alana Roache
Interests: Hiking, dancing & spending time in nature

Future Aspirations: To go to uni, and live a swaggy life

'Do NOT do a Distance Ed subject.'

Madeleine Rose'Meyer
Interests: Camping, animals & my car

Future Aspirations: Working on and owning a farm

'Don’t say it… don’t say it… don’t say it…'

Jaylan Ross
Interests: Football & cricket

Future Aspirations: Plumber

'Best athlete of this class.'

Isaac Rousseaux
Interests: Netflix

*silence*

Joshua Rowe
Interests: Footy

Future Aspirations: To study Sport Science at uni and 
then work as a teacher or at an AFL club

'Up the Dees!'

Delaney Rudd
Interests: Hanging out with Elizabeth, going on 
walks, being at the beach & camping

Future Aspirations: To travel to Greece and other 
places, and then get married and settle down

'Die with memories and not dreams.'

Grace Sacco

Interests: Going on adventures & hanging out with 
friends

Future Aspirations: To study and travel in Europe

'I won’t cry that much this year.'

Lauren Schmelzle

Interests: Watching movies

Future Aspirations: To go to university

'In the middle of every difficulty lies opportunity.' - 
Albert Einstein



Cara Schofield
Interests: Netball, walking, the outdoors & my puppy

Future Aspirations: To have a career in teaching or 
Outdoor Education and to travel to as many beautiful 
places as possible and experience new things

*snorts*

Connor Scott-Cochrane
Interests: Metal/woodwork & videogames

Future Aspirations: To become a boilermaker or at 
least finish my apprenticeship

'Fair enough.'

Carson Shegog
Interests: Footy, 4WD & fishing

'Can I get a go Bulldogs?'

Dylan Sheridan
Interests: Tennis & basketball

Future Aspirations: Tennis coaching

'Thompy's friend.'

Crystal Simpson
Interests: Sport, working on cars, camping, 4x4 & 
farming

Future Aspirations: To live and work on a cattle station 
in the Northern Territory, & buy a few cars, bikes and 
horses

'She’ll be right mate.'

Bethany Sims
Interests: Photography

Future Aspirations: To become an paediatric 
occupational therapist, & travel  across Europe and 
around Australia

'This is the golden age of something good and real 
and right.'

Indy Singh
Interests: Sports, basketball, listening to rap/hip hop 
music

Future Aspirations: To study Exercise and Sports 
Science at uni, enjoy life, & slot myself into an NBL or 
professional basketball team

'I ain't singing because my surname is "Singh".'

Tali Strahan
Interests: Blacksmithing, making things, video 
games & gymnastics

'She'll be right.'

Din Din Sui Tha Din
Interests: Sewing, singing & volleyball

Future Aspirations: To own a sewing shop

'Enjoy your own life without comparing it with that of 
another.'

Ellie Sullivan-Borg
Interests: Sleeping in, spending time with family and 
friends, & camping trips

Future Aspirations: To travel more around Australia 
and globally, & begin an Education Support course

'Well, I’m glad that’s over!' - Me

Olivia Szalay
Interests: Volleyball, reading, Scouts, piano & sleeping

Future Aspirations: To travel as much of the world, 
work as an athletic trainer with elite athletes or to 
work in the field of Physics or Astrophysics

'Maybe nothing will ever change for us, but don't you 
want to be around just in case it does?'

Mitchell Tampion
Interests: Footy, basketball & cricket

Future Aspirations: To play in the AFL and be a 
tradesman

'Get busy living or get busy dying.'

Elizabeth Tan
Interests: Sleeping

Future Aspirations: To be rich and happy

'Ehhh, I can’t be bothered.'

Sam Thomas
Interests: Basketball

'Should've done VCAL.'

Ryan Thompson
Interests: Sports

Future Aspirations: Have a good paying job

'Knackers.'

Sean Todd
Interests: Film making & competing in individual 
sports 

Future Aspirations: To complete an Ironman

'Loyalty is a two-way street. If I'm asking for it from 
you, then you're getting it from me.'



Arshiya Toghai
Interests: Playing video games, weightlifting & eating 
food

Future Aspirations: To become an engineer

'I’m tough when I have to be, tender when I need to be. 
When you find a really tough guy… he doesn’t have to 
prove himself.' - The Jewellery Man

Tristan Torriero
Interests: Martial arts, video games, board games & 
acting

Future Aspirations: I plan to be on everyone's TV

'Punching Tristan and making him cry gives me a 
warm feeling inside.' - Mr N

Paige Tucker
Interests: Sport, Art & being around my friends and 
family

'2021, you will not be missed!'

Victor Van Bawi Cung
Interests: Mechanics & soccer

Future Aspirations: To become a mechanic & a 
business man

'Do your best and let God do the rest.'

Georgia Van Roosmalen
Interests: Leaving

Future Aspirations: Working for money

'Selfies till I die'- Kim Kardashian

Joel Van Veen
Interests: Going to gym & hanging with mates

Future Aspirations: Enlisting in the Army as a Infantry 
Soldier

'Victory is reserved for those who are willing to pay its 
price.'

Shayden Varon
Interests: Beauty therapy & makeup artistry

Future Aspirations: To become a beauty therapist and 
a makeup artist & make people feel pretty

'Remember me when I’m famous.'

Kyle Wahrenberger
Interests: Swimming & gaming

Future Aspirations: I expect I'll end up in a 
technology field

'Omnia mutantur, nihil interit.' (Everything changes, 
but nothing is truly lost)

Chelsey Watkins
Interests: Spending time with my family and friends & 
doing adventurous things

Future Aspirations: To realise my dream to become a 
nurse

'It’s ChelseY not ChelseA.'

Joshua Webb
Interests: Music, wildlife & gaming

Future Aspirations: To be a soldier - someone who 
will help and protect people on a daily basis, and 
to have a family of my own one day with someone 
I love.

'Without music, life would be a mistake.'

Nathan Webber
Interests: Exploring the world we have around us, 
camping & seeing friends

Future Aspirations: To have the job of my dreams & just 
keep enjoying life untill my death

'What I remember most is creating life long memories 
with some of the best people in my life.'

Jordan Wheeler
Interests: Basketball & footy

Future Aspirations: No idea yet

'OK.'

Emma (Rhyse) Whitford
Interests: Gaming, anime, fashion/gender expression, 
costume/garment construction, Law & Forensic 
science

Future Aspirations: To go to uni & have a career in 
forensic science specialising in fingerprinting

'Should've joined the Photography Club.'

Riley Williams
Interests: Cricket & reading

Future Aspirations: To become a primary or 
secondary teacher, or a tutor to help students 
improve their academic performance & their 
confidence

'Sometimes it's tough, sometimes it's easy, but no 
matter what, hard work can lead to achieving great 
things.'

Tayleb Willis
Interests: Athletics (hurdles) & social media/modelling

Future Aspirations: To become an Olympic champion & 
become one of the best Track and Field athletes in the 
world, ever

'Hurdle king.'

Haylee Wilson
Interests: Hanging out with friends

'You’ll see me at the canteen.'



Nicholas Wolf
Interests: Video games, cooking & hanging out with 
mates

Future Aspirations: To work full time as a chef

'Remember ladies and gentlemen if Tobey McGuire and 
Andrew Garfield are actually in the new Spiderman 
movie everyone has to go to the theatre to support 
them.'

Alanah Wood
Interests: Horses, cars, music & being late

'Hey, sorry I'm late.'

Corey Woods
Interests: 4wdriving, camping & fishing

Future Aspirations: To own a TD42 Coil Cab Ute & own 
a plumbing company

'You're either a smart fella or a fart smella.'

Caitlin Wylie
Interests: Karate, Harry Potter & drawing

Future Aspirations: To become a forensic scientist or 
a psychologist

'You are braver than you believe, stronger than you 
seem, and smarter than you think.'

Will Young
Interests: Sport

'Chase your losses boys, they can’t get too far.'

Congratulations YEAR 12
WE WISH YOU ALL THE BEST

























NOTE: DUE TO PRIVACY RESTRICTIONS, SOME STUDENTS' IMAGES HAVE NOT BEEN SHOWN. FOR THE SAME REASON, SOME STUDENTS' NAMES HAVE BEEN OMITTED.
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